
 

Congo Road north workshop – 17 November 2022 

 

Information supplied by Crown Lands  
 

 

• Crown Lands has been approached by members of the community in relation to the 
unformed Crown road reserve that traverses Lot 197 DP 752151.  

 

• Crown Lands is investigating any ongoing use and occupation of the Crown road 
reserve running through Lot 197. 
 

• As part of that investigation, Crown Lands wishes to confirm the location of the 
Crown road reserve and is seeking funding for survey work to be undertaken. Access 
to the land will be possible under the Surveying and Spatial Information Act 2002 No 
83. 

 

• Once the location is defined, Crown Lands would investigate moving the Crown road 
reserve onto the current use track, or closing the Crown road reserve, which could 
then be used as part land swap. 
  

• The survey could also support other matters related to Lot 197.  
 

• Crown Lands is also looking into other potential solutions. Council will work with 
Crown Lands to explore these.  

 
 
Supplied for the workshop by email on 15 November from Group Leader Far South East, Crown Lands, 
Department of Planning and Environment.   
 
 
 


